                                                     MINUTES  ACCVI  AGM 

Saturday, January 17th, 2015,  7.30pm

Vancouver Island Mountain Centre
Meeting was called to order by Chairman Mike Hubbard at 7:30 PM.

Adoption of the Agenda was moved by Mary Sanseverino.  Seconded by Sonia Langer. Carried

Adoption of the 2014 AGM minutes was moved by Cedric Zala. Seconded by Diane Bernard.  Carried. 

Mike Hubbard gave the Chairman's Report (attached) and presented Lindsey Elms with the Don Forest Award from 2013. 

Treasurer Colleen Kasting presented the Financial Statements and 2015 Budget. (attached) with change to add the 2012 surplus of $1662.03 to the Summer Camp Fund. Motion to approve the Proposed 2015 Budget made by Roger Taylor.  Seconded by Chris Jensen. Passed.  ACTION: Colleen ~ Add 2012 Surplus $1662.03 to Summer Camp Fund

 Access report from Barb Baker was previously circulated, and is attached.

Krista Zala gave BMFF report.  Event was sold out. It was also used as a membership drive, with introduction of new brochure postcards. This year a trial refund of $5 bills at the event, to encourage membership renewals, resulted in $265 being expensed.  There were questions  from members  for a possible weekend show, and further investigation into sponsoring BMFF Courtenay. ACTION: Krista ~ Follow-up on having Courtenay BMFF as sponsor

The Bushwacker Annual report was given by Cedric Zala. (attached) 

FMBC Report was given by Robie MacDonald.  He summarised the year's information, and announced that this years spring meeting would be in Courtenay.  Mary will announce it in the Bushwacker. ACTION: Robie ~ Post Spring meeting  FMBC in monthly BW 

Janelle Curtis gave the Membership Report. She noted that the female members went from 37% to 41.5% this year.  We have had a membership increase to 424 members, (not including UVOC).  Our furthest member is from Aberdeen.  The Fundraising "Augerpoint Traverse" trip last for an international girls scholarship program yielded $13,900, 8 new members and 2 absolute beginners hiking/campers introduced to the alpine. 

The National and Safety Report was given by Christine Fordham. Attached.  Prizes were awarded for the "A-MAZE-ing AGM contest".  Thank you to Lindsey Elms for donating a his book "Beyond the Bush" for an additional prize.    

The Schedule report by Karun Thanjaver was previously circulated, and is attached.  Members are encouraged to put on club trips!

Webmaster Martin Hoffmann  gave a web report.  The new website has GPS tracks that are available for downloading. n There were questions as to who could download these.  Anyone. 

Krista Zala reported on the Leadership Committee.  The message was "Please Lead trips",

a mentorship program is being introduced and there will be a new checklists for trip leaders posted on the website soon. 

Liz William gave the Summer Camp Report. Attached.  The SCC are asking for feedback on this summers location (sent out via email). 

Harry Steiner gave the Education Report summarising the years numerous courses. Attached. 

Robie MacDonald gave a presentation on renaming the Island Qualifiers.  Motion: moved by Robie MacDonald, "The Island Qualifiers Award be renamed “The Rick Eppler Island Qualifiers Award”. "  Seconded by Roger Taylor.   Passed.  ACTION: Martin ~ To change name on website etc. 

Chris Jensen did a presentation on "An Island Ski Hut?  Is there interest and if so where?  After discussion, a motion by Chris Jensen "To give the new executive the mandate to investigate options for an ACC hut or huts on Vancouver Island."  Seconded by Martin Hoffmann.  Passed unanimously, with 1 abstention.  ACTION:  Chris ~ Add huts to next executive agenda.

The location of next years AGM was questioned, as it has been at the VIMC for the last 3 years.  ACTION: Mike ~ The executive is to survey all members before announcing next year's location for the AGM.

The Nominations Report, as attached, was read, for Tom Hall, by Catrin Brown.  Catrin conducted the election of positions, as per protocol.  All positions in the report were elected for the 2015 year. ACTION: Martin ~ Change the website to reflect new executive

Cedric Zala moved to adjourn at 10:15. Adjourned. 

                                                                            
Christine Fordham (Minutes) 

Following Reports attached

Chair Report                                      
National Report 

Financial Report                                 Schedule Report

Access Report                                    Summer Camp Report       

Bushwacker Annual Report      
Education Report

Schedule Report                                Nominations Report

                                             CHAIR’S REPORT FOR THE 2015 AGM OF ACCVI 

It is now a year since I took over from Rick Hudson as your chair. The ACC has been very good to and for me since I joined the Vancouver section in 1963 and I felt that it was time for me to attempt contribute something in return for all the good times that I have had over the years. As I was retiring from my day job on January 31st I felt that the timing was right and that it would be a breeze compared with my work. Cedric warned me that it was like having a half time job but I ignored him and took it on. Well Cedric was right and the job has not been as easy as I expected however as you will hear later in the nominations report I am standing for a second term and hope that I have made some worthwhile contributions over the past year. I will briefly review the  year and deal with some of the challenges facing us.

 The first issue your executive had to deal with last January was the future of the Ranger cabin. As you will remember Rick had spearheaded this initiative and on January 31st we received a letter from BC Parks indicating they were prepared to proceed further with our application. They were however asking for a level 2 environmental impact assessment and indicated that if our application was successful we would not have any priority in using the cabin and that it would have to be available to all users on a first come first served basis. Bearing in mind the location of the cabin and the considerable expense of restoring and running it the Executive decided to withdraw our application. I note from our facebook page that there is interest in a cabin or cabins in a different location and I have put the issue on the Agenda for discussion later this evening.

In March we had a very successful ski camp at Amisqui Lodge in the Rockies apart that is from losing a number of bags and boxes of food on our flight in which was a rather expensive lesson on the importance of colour coding all in going and outgoing  bags prior to the flight. This was followed by an excellent banquet at the Embassy Inn here in Victoria with John Baldwin as our Guest speaker. Thank you Catrin for organizing both these events.

At the end of May Colleen and I attended the Vancouver Island spine conference in Courtenay ably chaired by Andrew Pape-Salmon and the section has made a $500 donation to the Association to assist with the development of the 700 km tip to tip trail.

The summer camp committee is to be congratulated on the efficient organization of 3 consecutive weeks of summer camp for 44 of us in the south Chilcotin. The Ursus area was a superb location and once the flies died down on my arrival for week 2 a very pleasurable experience for all those of us who attended. Congratulations, too, to Albert Hestler on summiting Poacher’s Peak. Albert you are an inspiration to us all. The camp this year was under budget and we are pleased to have been able to offer a small refund to those members who attended in accordance with the policy which we adopted of refunding if excess funds allowed a refund of 5% or greater of the original fee.  Thanks to the committee for all their work in ensuring the smooth functioning of this camp. To facilitate camp planning in the future the nominations committee has added a new executive position of  Summer camp Liaison officer and  I am very pleased that Liz Williams has agreed to run for that position in addition to continuing to sit on the summer camp committee.

The Zala family has continued to be a tower of strength within the section. Thank you Cedric and Lissa for hosting the summer BBQ and thank you Cedric for producing your first Bushwhacker Annual. The Banff Film Festival was again organized by Krista and was not only a sellout but had one of the best selection of films that we have had. Thank you too to all the Zalas for your assistance in arranging the food at our recent Christmas party at Tom Hall’s home and thank you Tom and Pam for hosting the party in their home. It was made very special this year by the attendance of the St Andrews school choir who gave us a wonderful carol concert thanks to the efforts of our members Andrew and Susan Cripps.

Throughout the year Harry Steiner has put on a considerable number of educational courses. Thank you Harry and all those others who have assisted him. Peggy Taylor and Brenda O’Sullivan have also run our Thursday slide evenings and put a considerable amount of energy into finding good presenters and dealing with the challenges of Swan Lake. Thank you both.

The executive has met 6 times over the year and we will be hearing from most of them later on this evening but thank you all for your diligence and work. Geoff Bennett, Barb Baker, Dave McDowell and Brenda O’Sullivan are standing down this year and we will miss their input and efforts. We are now  posting the minutes of the executive on our web site once they have been approved at the next meeting and we will also be posting the date of the next executive meeting once it has been set.

Our Bushwhacker Newsletter editor Mary Sanseverino has put out an informative and interesting newsletter throughout the year. Thank you Mary. I am delighted  that you are continuing as editor in 2015.

A number of awards have been received from National recognizing past efforts by members and I congratulate Dave Campbell on his Don Forest Service award. This award is for services other than in mountaineering and in Dave’s case was for his contribution to the educational program. Lindsay Elms has also been given this award for his work as section historian and Island explorer and as he has not yet received it is my pleasure to present it to him this evening. Congratulations Lindsay. Harry and Nadja Steiner have also received the Eric Brooks Leadership Award for their outstanding contribution to youth leadership and education.

Two of our Members, Krista Zala and Nic Scott have been selected for the North Face winter course in the Rockies this
 January. Congratulations to you both.

The essence of our club is good trips and I don’t mean drug induced ones! This requires leadership and we on the executive have struck a leadership committee to encourage and facilitate this. We are also revising the course subsidy program guidelines to make it clearer exactly what we are offering and we hope to have the new policy formulated at the next executive meeting. We will continue to offer members a refund of up to 75% of course costs provided they lead a posted club trip or organize a significant event subject to availability of funds in the budget and compliance with the guidelines. We also have available funds for youth grants in the Memorial Fund which Geoff Bennett looks after. This coming year there is approximately $1500 available and if you are interested in applying read the information on the website and file your application. It provides for grants for mountain activities for young people under the age of 30 and can go to help finance an expedition, first ascents or exploration subject to close scrutiny by Geoff  and  approval of the executive. I am very pleased that Geoff is going to continue with his administration of the memorial fund despite standing down from the executive.

In specifically thanking so many I must have missed some important thanks. My apologies and thanks to everyone who has contributed especially to those of you who have led trips over the year.  One person  who deserves special  mention is our Hon. Treasurer who has put  untold  hours into balancing the books, writing cheques, dealing with subsidy applications and above all thinking about ways to make our section more functional. Thank you Colleen. 

Before I sit down just a few words about my other hat as Equipment Manager. The main demand  is for avalanche gear of which we have 10 sets and also crampons,  ice axes and snow shoes. The full list of gear is on our web site. We have acquired a new Emergency Locator Beacon, a Fast Find Ranger PLB, purchased on the recommendation of Chris Jensen who did a detailed survey of the available devices and this is available as are the ropes and radios to trip leaders at no charge. The usefulness of a PLB or Spot  was illustrated by the prompt evacuation of Erich after his accident on the Golden Hind trip which was facilitated by the activation of a members Spot. Please make use of the section beacon if you are leading a trip and do not have your own  or access to one. Members continue to be generous in donating gear to the club and  I try to keep the web site list up to date.  I also have Mary publish a note and thank you in the newsletter.

 I have gone on too long but if there are any questions I can handle one or two now and any others later under any other business or even better over a drink after the meeting.

Mike Hubbard

Alpine Club of Canada – Vancouver Island Section

January 1, 2014 to December 31, 2014

Financial Statements (unaudited)

ACC - Vancouver Island Expenses to Budget 2014
	 
	  Budget  
	 Actuals 
	 Budget 

	  Income  
	             2,014 
	               2,014 
	             2,015 

	 Banff Film Festival 
	 $       15,000 
	 $         17,233 
	 $        20,000 

	 Contributions and Advertising 
	 
	 $                 75 
	 $              150 

	 Donations to the Memorial Fund 
	 
	 $               200 
	 $              250 

	 Equipment Rentals 
	 $             500 
	 $               600 
	 $              500 

	 HST/GST recoverable 
	 $          2,600 
	 $           1,139 
	 $          1,139 

	 Investment Income Contingency Fund 
	 $             438 
	 $               438 
	 $              450 

	 Transfer in from the Memorial fund 
	 $             300 
	 $               300 
	 $              600 

	 VI Section membership dues 
	 $          5,500 
	 $           5,915 
	 $          5,500 

	  Interest  
	  $                           
	 $                 20 
	 $                20 

	  Summer Camp  
	 
	 $                 49 
	 - 

	  Total  
	 $       24,338 
	 $         25,968 
	 $        28,609 


                                continued next page

	 
	 
	 
	 

	 Expenses 
	 
	 
	 

	 Banff Film Festival 
	 $          3,200 
	 $           3,622 
	 $          6,000 

	 Bushwacker Publication 
	 $          4,800 
	 $           3,732 
	 $          4,000 

	 Special Projects 
	 $             800 
	 $               461 
	 $          1,000 

	 Education & Course Subsidies 
	 $          6,000 
	 $           3,296 
	 $          6,000 

	 Donations to other organizations 
	 $          2,000 
	 $           1,928 
	 $          2,000 

	 Donations- Memorial fund 
	 $             800 
	 $           1,200 
	 $              500 

	 Equipment Purchases and repairs 
	 $          1,200 
	 $               902 
	 $          1,000 

	 Website hosting 
	 
	 $               176 
	 $              300 

	 Miscellaneous projects and events 
	 
	 $               801 
	 $          1,200 

	 Postage and Delivery 
	 $             238 
	 $               147 
	 $              209 

	 AGM, Banquet and BBQ & Xmas party 
	 $          1,000 
	 $           1,414 
	 $          1,500 

	 Slide shows and meetings 
	 $          1,000 
	 $               689 
	 $          1,000 

	 Youth Grant Payouts 
	 $             300 
	 $               100 
	 $              600 

	 FMCBC 
	 $          3,000 
	 $           2,750 
	 $          2,700 

	 Up island events 
	 
	 
	 $              600 

	 TOTAL 
	 $       24,338 
	 $         21,217 
	 $        28,609 

	 Surplus 2014 
	 $                   - 
	 $           4,750 
	 $                   - 


Notes to Financial Statements

Descriptions of Organization

The Alpine Club of Canada is a registered Amateur Athletic Association and a registered Canadian charity (Registration No.: 10670 4182 RR0001). Its vision is to bring together, and give voice to, Canada’s mountaineering community.  The Mission is to promote alpine experiences, knowledge and culture; responsible access; and excellence in mountain skills and leadership.  
The Vancouver Island Section is one of 22 local sections of the National Club.  It receives some funding from the Alpine Club of Canada based on membership.  The rest of the money is locally fund raised. All donations to the Vancouver Island Section are sent to us through the National Office and donors are eligible for income tax receipts.  Most of the donations to date are put into the Memorial Fund (ACC-VI) for youth grants. These are matched by local funds.

ACC-VI Funds

	Fund
	Details
	Total

	Memorial Fund  
	Interest from this fund is used for annual grants to youth under 30 years old and based on application.  Total available for 2015 is $1559.
	$20,669.41

	Contingency Fund
	Annual interest on this account is transferred to Operating Account
	$10,999.41

	Summer Camp Fund
	Based on camp income from 2013 and 2014 and includes donations back to the camp for summer camp bursaries (new)
	$5,272.98

	Operating Surplus/Deficiency
	This includes the total difference between income and expenses over the years
	$40,534.67


Other items to note:

· The education and subsidy budget line was underspent by $2,703.81 and will be available in 2015 as well as the budgeted amount of $6000.

· ACC-VI matched donations to the Memorial Fund. $400 was contributed in 2013 and $200 in 2014.  The match from the club funds for both years was done in 2014.
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Profit & Loss Standard
January through December 2014

TOTAL
Ordinary Income/Expense
Income
Banff Mountain Film Festival 17,232.58
Contributions and Advertising 75.00
Donations to Memorial Fund 200.00
Equipment Rentals 600.00
GST Rebate for 2014 1,138.67
Investment Income 438.00
Summer camp 2014 48.74
Transfer in from Memorial Fund 300.00
VI Section Membership Dues 5,915.00
Total Income 25,947.99
Expense
Banff Film Festival 3,622.44
Bushwacker publication 3,732.39
Course Subsidies 1,376.27
Donations 1,927.50
Education, Training 1,919.92
Equipment Purchases 804.42
Equipment Rental and Maintenanc 97.26
FMCBC Dues 2,750.00
Miscellaneous 801.13
Postage and Delivery 147.35
Section Banquet & BBQ 1,413.52
Slide Shows, Meetings 688.81
Special Projects 460.77
Transfers to Memorial Fund 1,200.00
Website Hosting 175.51
Youth Grant Payouts 100.00
Total Expense 21,217.29
Net Ordinary Income 4,730.70
Other Income/Expense
Other Income
Interest Earned 19.61
Total Other Income 19.61
Net Other Income 19.61

Net Income 4,750.31
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Balance Sheet Summary
As of 31 December 2014

ASSETS
Current Assets
Chequing/Savings
Accounts Receivable

Total Current Assets
Other Assets
TOTAL ASSETS
LIABILITIES & EQUITY
Liabilities
Current Liabilities
Other Current Liabilities

Total Current Liabilities
Total Liabilities
Equity
TOTAL LIABILITIES & EQUITY

31 Dec 14

43,260.98
1,138.67

44,399.65
-5,272.98

39,126.67

2,756.69

2,756.69

2,756.69
36,369.98
39,126.67





ACCVI Access Environment Annual Report  Jan 2015

Communications with the land owners in the Alberni Valley & west continue with one private land owner, Island Timberlands & those working on Crown lands: Western Forest Products, BC Timber Sales & Alberni Valley Community Forest. Obviously, access is limited during forestry activities and the info sometimes needs to be pursued. IT keeps their Blog up to date weekly & are proactive regarding possible conflicts with recreation. WFP are open & helpful even on issues on their other Island holdings. BCTS currently keeping us up to date on Marion Main ( access to 5040 Triple, etc). AVCF have community recreation as one of their mandates & are very cooperative. 

Mount Arrowsmith Massif Park trails are getting a lot of use & abuse ( 12 vehicles at the Judges’Route Nov 11). Maintenance is definitely needed but I think access agreements with IT to get to the trails will be complicated. 

 There has been no interaction with Timberwest, another private land owner with onerous requirements for land use access. They control land along the Comox Lake which impinges many routes into Strathcona Park. There is a suggestion that the FMCBC try to negotiate for an access key on behalf of Island clubs in the way that CDMC has established land use accesses for the past few years. 

Other access issues arise from gated run of the river microhydro projects of which, several west of Port Alberni.

Alberni Inlet Trail Stage ll is now complete giving over 20 km of trail south along the Alberni Inlet. This is part of the VISTA concept, Stage lll planned to be  the connection to the Runners Trail going east ( incomplete) to Lake Cowichan.

My involvement on access & environmental issues in the Valley will continue & reports will be made to ACCVI if that is useful.  Otherwise access/environment issues will be taken up by someone more active & global. Thank you for the opportunity to serve the club .

Barb Baker

Bushwhacker Annual Report for January 17 2015 AGM

Cedric Zala

January 3, 2015

2013 Island Bushwhacker

Composition:  94 pages, with 46 articles, including:

· 1 Report from the chair

· 26 VI (including one by Chris Barner of the Heathens)

· 7 Mainland

· 1 South of the Border

· 8 Distant Places

· 1 Fiction 

· 2 In Remembrance

· Photo contest winners 

Quotes for printing 340 copies:

· Fotoprint:  $2736.13: ~ $8.05/copy

· Island Blue:   $1859.80:   ~$5.47/copy 

Costs:

· 2 months lease of Adobe Creative Cloud (InDesign and Photoshop):  $189.94

· Printing (digital) 340 copies:  Island Blue:  $2057.19

· Labels and envelopes:  $110.14

· Postage (including 2 US, 1 UK and 1 Holland):  $1288.35

· TOTAL:   $3645.62 

Thanks to:

· Martin Smith for receiving and organizing articles

· Lindsay Elms, Rick Hudson, Rob Macdonald, and Sandy Briggs for proofreading

· Sandy Stewart for training sessions, advice and support

2014 Island Bushwhacker

Submitted to date (January 3, 2015):

· 6 Distant Places

· 2 Mainland

· 3 South of the Border

· 10 Vancouver Island

· 21 Total (about half of last year’s number, with four weeks to go!)

 National Report for 2015 AGM - Christine Fordham

ACCVI, as one of the 22 sections across Canada, is about mid-way between the larger sections of Calgary, Vancouver and Edmonton (for once Toronto isn't the center of Canada!) with about 1000 members each and the Newfoundland/Labrador with 27 members.  The larger sections memberships are composed of about 10% of national membership each, while ACCVI comprises about 3% of the nearly 9,000 strong National memberships. 

Each spring and fall the section representatives meet in Canmore to learn what other sections are doing, keep abreast of the clubs activities and share ideas for improving our sections.  The fall meeting had a round table meeting on marketing, where we used an idea from the Calgary Section for our new brochure.  One of the more useful sharing mechanisms we have is sharing of documents put together by both National and other sections. National reps have access to these documents, so if you are looking for something ACC, just send me an email and I'll look for you. 

To go along with the new ACC crest introduced last year (and its new uptown mountain sheep with fat skis) the ACC has a new vision Statement... it reads   ~ "To bring together, and give voice to, Canada's mountaineering community".  
Safety Report 

This year's safety message was "Love Your Head ~ Love Your Helmet".  Stickers were given out at events, trips and camps.  We have a few left and available tonight, if you didn't get one and would like to spread the "helmet" word.    


 

Schedule Report to AGM for Jan 2015

Russ Moir

The transition to the new website format seems to work well , with some provisos. Basically we can comfortably post most of  the  submitted information from trip leaders, save perhaps for the specific costs related to Education specific courses. Here the fee if any is indicated by merely a $$sign to indicate a course fee.. The actual cost is not easy to post, but, it is always indicated in BOLD in the posting that costs are involved and to see the Education site for more details.

This, to both Karun and myself, brings up the topic of what information is needed in a trip posting and of what ‘further details’ might be left to the interested participant to find out when contacting the leader. Some onus might be left to the individual to elicit  what  info is needed directly from the leader, as it is still required of a leader to elicit from applicants whether they are suitably qualified for a trip.

The volume of postings ebbs and flows as always. At present there “appears” to be a solid offering ahead but really most of postings cover the AGM week end activities. We try, through general notices to membership, to garner more trips. This works to an extent, Somehow we need to combine the old fashioned twice yearly posted  trips , which look ahead for 4-5 months with the new web postings where trips  can fill in at shorter notice.

There is some ambiguity on the topic of the time notice needed for posting. ACC National have said 24hrs is sufficient for insurance coverage, while some talk says 2-3 days is needed. Clearly, a trip needs an “adequate” time frame notice, say 4-5 days. One day is really an “emergency”  situation, not to be encouraged.

Again, many thanks to all members who posted trips  this year. 

Please broadcast by word of mouth, pigeon mail or drum beat the need for everyone to think of posting any trip they might feel comfortable in leading. If it is a first time, then maybe ask an experienced leader to act as a deputy to support the trip.

And….many thanks to Martin for his work in helping the Schedule on the launch into the New Age !

2014 Report from the Summer Camp Committee

1. SCC Business

· As of January 2014, the Summer Camp Committee (SCC) had five members:  Peggy Taylor, Brenda O’Sullivan, Colleen Kasting, Erich Schellhammer and Liz Williams.

· The SCC held seven face-to-face meetings in 2014, along with research, organizing camp registration and travel arrangements, providing information, and sorting, cleaning, and purchasing communal gear. The SCC still marvels at how Rick Hudson ever managed this initiative by himself!

· In June, the ACC-VI Executive ratified the Terms of Reference for the Summer Camp Committee. Key components include:

· Maintaining and updating an inventory of equipment;

· Estimating and recording a budget for the summer camps, including gear replacement;

· Planning and logistics for the summer camps;

· Providing policy recommendations as needed to the Executive.


· As of December 2014, the SCC has four members. Peggy and Liz remain; thanks are extended to retiring members Brenda, Colleen and Erich for their valuable contributions; and a warm welcome is given to new members, Jeff Beddoes and Brian Parsons. 

2. 2014 Summer Camp

· Summer camp locations are chosen through individuals’ recommendations, exploring possibilities on Google Earth, and further research.  For 2014, Brenda brought our attention to the Mt Scherle / Ursus Mountain area, a choice that was further refined with valuable input from John Baldwin.

· Registration for the 2014 Mt Ursus Summer Camp was advertized to the ACC-VI Membership on January 28, and opened wider to the National ACC through the NewsNet on May 16th.

· The 2014 Summer Camp (at Slim Lakes, near Mt Ursus) was in the pristine alpine of the South Chilcotin Mountains, an area offering peak-bagging, hiking, scrambling, tarn dipping and flower appreciation. Three week-long camps were held, with 15 people per week, July 27th to August 17th. The October 9th monthly slide show at Swan Lake included a collation of summer camp pictures from each of the three weeks, which inspired much oohing and aahing.

· Feedback from the Summer Camp was overwhelmingly positive and included constructive suggestions for improving gear and safety. Many thanks to all those who were able to attend the Summer Camp!

3. Camp costs

Total Revenue ($600 x 45 people + interest):





$27,041

Total expenses (incl. $600 rebate to camp managers & $600 refund to sick party):
$24,964

Difference:









   $2,078

Refund per person to 44 members (per approved policy):



   $47.50

4. Summer Camp 2015

The SCC is soliciting feedback on two separate locations for the 2015 summer camp via forthcoming email to the Membership and also as a hand-out at the AGM. Please review these two locations on Google Earth and email your preference to Liz Williams (seahorse@pacificcoast.net) and Peggy Taylor (peggyhiking@gmail.com) by Wednesday January 28th. Camp registration will begin early February.

On behalf of the Summer Camp Committee, Thanks for your support!
                                        



Liz Williams

Education Report

2014: 
Professionally taught courses :

Avalanche Skills Training 1 & 2 and AST+ (many participants)                        by IAG

Wilderness First Aid (18 participants)                                                                      by Slipstream

The North Face Leadership courses (Martin Hoffman)                                    by ACC/The North Face

Back country ski performance                                                             by IAG & Section8

 ACC-VI offered workshops

Introduction to back country skiing (14 participants)`                       Harry Steiner

Leadership for beginners (4 participants)                                         Harry Steiner

Ice axe workshop (>10)                                                                    Sandy Briggs

Basic compass and navigation workshop (~10)                             Lisa Zetterberg

Introduction to basics of camping and hiking                                  Lenka Visnovska 

Crevasse rescue workshop (>10)                                                   Rick Johnson

Youth leadership –soft skill development                                       Nadja Steiner

Introduction to Rock Climbing (<10 participants)           Alois Schonenberger/Wendy Parks

Introduction to Mountaineering (10 part, drowned after day 2)         Harry Steiner

Avalanche Beacon practice                                           Bill Rickson/Harry Steiner

Trip planning and winter skills workshop (15 participants)         Harry Steiner

 

2015: 

In addition to the 2014 professional taught courses :

Introduction to Rock climbing in conjunction with ACC rock climbing workshop                    

                                                               IAG/Alois Sconenberger & Wendy Parks

Ice axe                                                                                   IAG

Crevasse rescue                                                                    IAG

Introduction to back country skiing (Optional ski lessons prior to ACC workshop)               Nigel Harrisson(Section8) 

                                            EXECUTIVE SUMMARY OF NOMINATIONS REPORT

EXECUTIVE MEMBERS STANDING DOWN

Barb Baker (but continuing to feed her Access and Environment work through Robie MacDonald)

Geoff Bennett (but continuing to manage the Memorial Fund)

Dave McDowell

Brenda O’Sullivan

PROPOSED NEW EXECUTIVE

Chair and Equipment:  Mike Hubbard

Treasurer: Colleen Kasting

Secretary: Caroline Tansley

Members at Large: Russ Moir and Chris Jensen

Access ,Environment and FMCBC : Robie MacDonald

BMFF Coordinator: Krista Zala

Bushwhacker Annual: Cedric Zala

Education: Harry Steiner

Library and Archives: Tom Hall

Membership: Janelle Curtis

National Representative and Safety: Christine Fordham

Schedule: Karun Thanjavur

Summer Camp: Liz Williams

Webmaster: Martin Hofmann

 NON EXECUTIVE COORDINATORS

Access and Environment Central Island: Barb Baker

History: Lindsay Elms

Memorial Fund: Geoff Bennett

Newsletter Editor: Mary Sanseverino

Upper Island Equipment: Tim Turay

Slide Show Coordinator: Peggy  Taylor
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